Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at The St.Faiths Centre on Mon. Mar.16th..2020
Present: Mr.R.Cushing  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe   Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.J.Matthewson 








Mr.D.Roper (NCC)
 Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)   Mr.S.Fidler    

Apologies:  Mr.S.Cutts  Mr.M.McDonnell
Public Participation The sign directing people to the Post Office had disappeared
a) Police Report the website latest information indicated that there had been seven incidents recorded in January
b) Council and District Council Reports  NCC – Bus subsidies were under review with the aim of maintaining or improving services in rural areas. The Covid19 strategy was under consideration. BDC – the precept would be increased by 3.9%, a country park near Horsford would be established and a community lottery scheme was under consideration. Members also had a small discretionary grant fund for local groups
c) Norwich Airport Committee Meetings had been cancelled as had some flights by Loganair and further cancellations were expected.
d) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest were recorded as follows:






Mr.Wilks – Grass Cutting









Mr.Coe – Mission Room









Mr.Matthewson – Grass Cutting and St.Faiths Centre
3. Minutes of the February  meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that all allotment rents had been paid and he had one plot remaining at Blind Lane. He had placed an order for a new post to be installed at the Old Norwich Road dog bin. Norse would continue to mow the playing fields. The cemetery had been marked out by the Clerk and councillors Cushing and Wilks. No response had been received from Spixworth speedwatch. The proposed meeting with the MP had been put on hold. BDC had agreed the road names for the new development off Manor Road as suggested by the Parish Council. Footway lighting would be installed by the developers with a commuted sum for ongoing maintenance.
5. Planning No objections were raised to an extension at 104 Old Norwich Road or to the sub-division of the plot and erection of a dwelling at 9 Fairholme Road.
6.  Greater Norwich Local Plan Members agreed with the GNLP committee that two additional sites put forward were unsuitable for development and the Clerk would write accordingly.
7. Recycling Site Members expressed concern at the access and egress arrangements for traffic to and from the new waste recycling centre.

8. Fallen Tree The Clerk reported that a tree had blown down in gales at Swan Plain with slight damage to a neighbouring garage. He had organised emergency tree surgery and had received a quotation for complete removal of the fallen tree. He was asked to get a second quotation. 

9. Correspondence None
10. Accounts passed for payment








E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)


£211.76

J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE) plus expenses

£564.30


PWLB


Loan Repayment



£768.64


Wave


Blind Lane Allotments


£147.99


Wave


Waterloo Allotments (credit)

-£190.40


Zak Branch Ltd.
Emergency tree work (inc.VAT)

£180.00


Zak Branch Ltd.
Blind Lane Hedge (inc.VAT)

£480.00


E-ON


Council Office (inc.VAT)


£24.38
11. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports






       The Clerk said that advice on future council meetings due to the Covid19 pandemic was changing rapidly and he would keep in touch with members. Lights were reported out on Manor Road and in Beck Lane. The Clerk would once again chase the re-painting of white lines outside the Old King’s Head. A dead deer was reported on New Holme Lane and Cllr.Coe reported that he had met the Highway engineer on site who agreed to attend to the ditch on West Lane.
12. Next Meeting  Monday April 20th. at the Mission Room preceded by the Annual Parish Meeting at 7.00 p.m.
